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REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COMMISSION
APRIL 17, 2018 MINUTES

Pursuant to due notice, a regular meeting of the Commission of the City of Altamonte Springs, Seminole County,
was held at 225 Newburyport Avenue, in said City April 17, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Mayor Bates, Commissioners Batman, Cushman, Reece and Turney
ALSO PRESENT: Frank Martz - City Manager

Mary Sneed - Assistant City Attorney

Chris Ulmer - Deputy City Clerk

Mark DeBord - Finance Director

John Sember - Growth Management Director

Daniel Smutz - Chief of Police

Ed Torres - Public Works & Utilities Director

Mayor Bates called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
INVOCATION: A moment of silence was observed.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Mayor Bates led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion: by Commissioner Cushman, seconded by Commissioner Reece, to approve the minutes of the
Regular City Commission Meeting of April 3, 2018. The motion carried unanimously.

INFORMAL COMMUNICATION FROM THE FLOOR: None

1. PRESENTATION Comprehensive Annual Financial Report for the Year
Ended September 30, 2017

Finance Director Mark DeBord introduced Dan O’Keefe, Shareholder with Moore, Stephens, Lovelace, PA, which
performs an audit of the financial report prepared by City Management. Mr. O’Keefe provided an overview of the
audit report, noted that he does not normally see a City of this size without debt and stated that we have the
greatest City on the planet. Mr. O’Keefe stated that he looked at the City’s taxable property value over the last 10
years and that it is still over 70% of the total taxable value of what it was in 2008, and that the City still maintains
great reserves, close to 40% in the general fund. Mr. O’Keefe stated that the unrestricted net position is over 100%
of the total expenses of the City. Mr. O’Keefe indicated that they worked with Mr. DeBord’s team, did not find any
situations where they had to qualify their opinion, found no significant compliance violations and that the results
of the required financial condition assessment were very good. Mr. O’Keefe asked if there were any questions and
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provided clarification on the increases to Capital Assets and how road maintenance projects are classified in the
report. Mr. Martz thanked Mr. O’Keefe for the audit report and the Finance Department for their work on the
financial report. Mr. Martz also thanked the City Commission for their role in putting the City in this favorable
financial position, which makes the City more responsive to citizens’ needs.

Motion: by Commissioner Reece, seconded by Commissioner Turney, to accept the Comprehensive Annual
Financial Report for the Year ended September 30, 2017. The motion carried unanimously.

2. PUBLIC HEARING Ordinance No. 1727-18 — Request to Annex 1440
(2" READING) East Altamonte Drive

Mayor Bates opened the Public Hearing. No members of the public appeared before the Commission. Mayor Bates
closed the Public Hearing. Assistant City Attorney Mary Sneed read the Ordinance title into the record.

Motion: by Commissioner Batman, seconded by Commissioner Reece, to pass and adopt Ordinance No.
1727-18. Commissioner Batman — For; Commissioner Cushman — For; Commissioner Reece — For;
Commissioner Turney — For; Mayor Bates — For. The motion carried 5-0, after a roll call vote.

3. PUBLIC HEARING Ordinance Nos. 1729-18 and 1730-18 — Request to
(15" READING) Change the Future Land Use Designation and Rezone
1440 East Altamonte Drive

Mayor Bates opened the Public Hearing. No members of the public appeared before the Commission. Mayor Bates
closed the Public Hearing. Assistant City Attorney Mary Sneed read the title of Ordinance No. 1729-18 into the
record.

Motion: by Commissioner Batman, seconded by Commissioner Turney, to approve Ordinance No. 1729-
18 on first reading and set second reading for May 1, 2018. Commissioner Batman — For;
Commissioner Cushman — For; Commissioner Reece — For; Commissioner Turney — For; Mayor
Bates — For. The motion carried 5-0, after a roll call vote.

Assistant City Attorney Mary Sneed read the title of Ordinance No. 1730-18 into the record.

Motion: by Commissioner Reece, seconded by Commissioner Cushman, to approve Ordinance No. 1730-
18 on first reading and set second reading for May 1, 2018. Commissioner Batman — For;
Commissioner Cushman — For; Commissioner Reece — For; Commissioner Turney — For; Mayor
Bates — For. The motion carried 5-0, after a roll call vote.

4, PUBLIC HEARING Resolution 1350 - Telecommunication Bill
Moratorium Extension

Mayor Bates opened the Public Hearing. No members of the public appeared before the Commission. Mayor Bates
closed the Public Hearing.

Motion: by Commissioner Batman, seconded by Commissioner Reece, to approve Resolution 1350.
Commissioner Batman — For; Commissioner Cushman — For; Commissioner Reece — For;
Commissioner Turney — For; Mayor Bates — For. The motion carried 5-0, after a roll call vote.
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Mr. Martz noted that the City has been working with Telecom companies, and indicated that it is a challenge to

come up with a plan that is best for the community and technology providers. This will give the City more time to

work through these issues.

5. DISCUSSION Appointment of Citizen Board/Committee Members

Commissioner Cushman reappointed Fred DeLemos, lll to the Code Enforcement Board.

Mayor Bates reappointed Frank Mosley to the Code Enforcement Board.

6. FINANCE ITEM Fleet Maintenance Site Improvements, Contract
1TB17016 — Approve the final invoice to Shoemaker

Construction Company in the amount of $83,343.00
and accept the closeout documents

Mayor Bates read the item title into the record.

Motion: by Commissioner Reece, seconded by Commissioner Turney, to approve the Finance Item. The
motion carried unanimously.

INFORMAL COMMUNICATION FROM THE FLOOR:

REPORTS:

ASSISTANT CITY ATTORNEY MARY SNEED stated she was happy to be there, and that Mr. Fowler’s grandchild
should arrive on Monday.

CITY MANAGER FRANK MARTZ:

e Stated that Angie Apperson had a grandchild, which is the reason she is out.

e Reported that the City did have some down trees from Sunday’s storm and our crews responded
accordingly.

e Provided an overview of the City’s work with interns and stated that staff attended the recent Intern Expo
with Seminole County Public Schools.

e Reminded the City Commissioners of the AS2! tour and that a schedule will be provided soon. Mr. Martz
mentioned that the engineers for AS2I won an award for their poster at a recent conference, and that a
contingent will be flying in from South Jordan, Utah to learn about pureALTA. Mr. Martz briefly discussed
media opportunities and that one was very interested in this City’s innovation and level of success.

COMMISSIONER BATMAN thanked Shelly Nooft and staff for the new fence that was installed at Hermits Trail
Park. He received a note from a citizen that mentioned the park now provides improved security.

COMMISSIONER REECE thanked the City for all the great work on Montgomery Road. Mr. Martz commented that
we do a lot of project management work in-house that saves money, but it helps for staff to see the project to
completion and quality control is higher.

COMMISSIONER TURNEY stated that the Audit was good and proud to be involved.

COMMISSIONER CUSHMAN thanked Mark DeBord and staff for the Financial Report.







